SAC Board Meeting Minutes – July 11, 2017
Teleconference
Sylvain Bourque – SB - Chair
Stephen Szikora – SS

Jay Allardyce – JA – Recording Secretary

Bruce Friesen - BF
Jordan Lewis – JL

Absent: George Domaradzki – GD

Meeting called to order at 7:23 pm CST
1. Adoption of Minutes from last meeting

· Moved by BF, seconded by GD, all in favor

· JA to post on website
2. Canada 150 Celebration
· 150 Celebration seems to have been well received by membership and is generating a lot of excitement
· Kerry Stevenson requires reimbursement for the 500 pins that were purchased
· No funding was available from Heritage Canada for this as the deadline was past when this was considered
3. SAC Office
· There have been some challenges getting expenses paid out by the SAC Office

· SS to discuss with Tanya

4. Sporting Committee Funding

· A member of the Sporting Committee reached out to the Board a couple of months ago to request funding for a few junior pilots to attend a junior soaring competition in Elmira, NY
· Concern was that the request for funding was not coordinated with the chair of the Sporting Committee
· The Board discussed the need for the Sporting Committee to better define how junior pilots with good potential can be supported and a formal process put in place to administer funding for junior pilots
· JA to discuss with Joerg the Board’s desire to have a plan presented for how funding of competition pilots will be handled going forward
· JA will also discuss with Joerg the Board’s wish to have more structure for the Sport Committee and a higher number of representatives on the Sporting Committee 
5. Location of 2019 Pan American Championships
· The Sporting Committee has requested that the Board take the decision on where the Pan American Championships will be held
· Options are York Soaring (Arthur, ON) and SOSA Gliding Club (Rockton, ON)

· The Board has considered the merits of both sites and has selected SOSA Gliding Club to host the 2019 Pan American Championships
· SOSA has also expressed its desire to host the 2018 Canadian Nationals as a test event

· The Board is aware of York’s interest in hosting a Sailplane Grand Prix in 2019 and the Board supports York’s bid to host the Grand Prix
6. Web Editor Role
· Patrick McMahon has officially taken over as the Web Editor as of July 1, 2017
· JA has had an initial discussion with Patrick to set expectations

Meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm CST
Next in-person board meeting in November, location TBD but likely Toronto
